GREENSBORO LIBRARY CLUB

The Greensboro Library Club had its first meeting of the year in October. At this time, plans were made for the November Book Week Dinner meeting. Straughans' Book Store supplied the speakers for the occasion, Mrs. Elizabeth Chesley Baity, author of Americans Before Columbus, and Miss Mary Gould Davis, children's editor for Saturday Review of Literature. Two more meetings are planned for the year; a meeting in March with an interesting program, and a May picnic with a brief business session for electing officers.

Membership includes college, public and school librarians from Burlington, Greensboro, Guilford College, and High Point. The contributions and experiences of the members from such a variety of departments is enlightening and broadening for all. The purpose of the club is professional fellowship and social benefits rather than technicalities that a detailed organization might make burdensome.

—Jane S. Howell, President, Librarian, Lindley Junior High School, Greensboro, N. C.